
February 22, 2022 Town Administrator Update: 

Pat Lynch will be researching methods of restoring the quilted Conway flag which is currently housed at Field Memorial 

Library. Once she has quotes, CPA funds could be sought to restore and preserve the flag, whose twin resides at the 

statehouse. 

The Conway Board of Health has voted to lift the mask mandate as of Monday, February 28th. It is still recommended to 

wear a mask if one wishes to, is unvaccinated, or has a compromised immune system. 

This week and last week I am having two COMMBUYS trainings on posting of bids, and exploring what other 

municipalities typically purchase through COMMBUYS. 

Bruton Strange and I interviewed a candidate for the position of Administrative Assistant to Boards & Committees, and 

we both agreed she would be a great hire.  Unfortunately, she has since taken another position. We will now have to 

advertise again.  Ashfield’s Town Administrator Paul McLatchy and I have been speaking about the similarity of the 

positions each town is seeking to fill and the fact that each town needs the staff member on different nights, so we are 

advertising the positions together in hopes of attracting more candidates. Each position would absolutely remain separate 

and apart, only the advertising is being done together. 

 


